
Reflecting on the past as well as the present, one cannot deny the contributions of both
Mr. Charles Armerding and Miss Karen McDermott to both students and teachers at
Scotch Plains-Fanwood High School. All who have borrowed from the seemingly
infinite patience and wisdom of these two individuals would vehemently agree with the
above statement. Although Mr. Armerding is presently retired, the Culmen Staff will
long remember his fifteen year service as an advisor and counselor to the past
yearbook staffs. Both Mr. Armerding and Miss McDermott consistently demonstrate
the principle that humanitarianism and a good sense of humor bring out the best
aspects in those with whom they have contact. It is certainly an imposibility to fully
repay them for their efforts.

With due respect, the 1981 Culmen is dedicated to these two outstanding instructors.


